IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CATHOLIC PARISH

St. Mary, Immaculate Mother of God, Barnstaple & St. Joseph's, South Molton

Tel: 01271 343312

Parish Office Email: barnstaple@prcdtr.org.uk

Website: www.barnstaplecatholicchurch.com

Parish Priest
Canon Peter Morgan
peter.morgan@prcdtr.org.uk

Assistant Priest Fr. James Barber james.barber@prcdtr.org.uk

Sunday 31st May 2020 Pentecost Sunday

Date		Mass Intentions & Feasts
Sunday	31st	The People of Barnstaple & Bideford Parishes
Monday	1st	Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of God Margaret May Hole RIP
Tuesday	2nd	Bishop Mark & the Priests of the Dioceses
Wednesday	3rd	St. Charles Lwanga & Companions Steve & Sally Perks
Thursday	4th	Our Lord Jesus Christ, Eternal High Priest Gerard Coates RIP
Friday	5th	St. Boniface - Patron of the Diocese The Sick & the Dying
Saturday	6th	Kathie Salter's Relatives
Sunday	7th	The Most Holy Trinity The People of Barnstaple & Bideford Parishes

Dear Parishioners,

If you heard or read my homily from last Sunday, you will know I talked about how things in many ways seem to have been put on hold at the moment and that we are waiting for normality to return. But there are some things which haven't been put on hold, and can't be put on hold. It's been a delight and a joy to hear recently of the birth of babies. A parishioner in Bideford sent me a photo this week of her new great, great niece. A new born baby always brings great joy to us and gives us something to smile about. They are a wonderful symbol of the

future. And particularly at this present time, they are a sign that not everything has been put on hold and that there is hope for the future.

It is always good to remind ourselves that there are good things and joyful things in our lives even when times may be a little difficult. God does continue to impart his blessings upon us. Wonderfully the sun continues to shine down upon us. The weather we have had over this lockdown period has been astonishingly good, which has surely been a blessing indeed, allowing us to get out into our gardens and to go walking.

Now that the lockdown restrictions have been slightly relaxed, I recently drove up to the North Devon Coast to walk part of the Coastal Path. It was a beautiful, if challenging, walk. Challenging both due to how steep the path is in places and challenging because of a certain encounter with nature. It is the time of year also for fairly new born cows. Cows, quite rightly, are very protective of their calves. Unfortunately a footpath went through a field in which there were cows and their young calves. Whilst I tried to sneak quietly along the edge of the field, those rather unhappy cows were having none of it and were getting increasingly closer. All I can say is, how quickly one finds a way of getting over a barbed wire fence when needs dictate. Somebody seems to have forgotten to inform those cows about social distancing!

Yes, in many ways, as a society we have put things on hold, but in many other ways life goes on. Nature does not stop even for Coronavirus. God continues to shower down his blessings upon His Creation.

It may well take a bit of time for us to return to what we understand to be normality but we are finding increasingly inventive ways around the problem we are facing. Fr. James and I eventually managed to overcome the challenge of live streaming Mass from St. Mary's. I wrote a couple of weeks ago about the possibility of First Communion classes resuming online. This is now about to start. It was announced this week that one of our seminarians, Albert Lawes, who is currently residing at Cathedral House in Plymouth, will be ordained a deacon in July. It will no doubt be a quiet affair, with just the Bishop and the priests in residence at the Cathedral present, but it is a great joy for the diocese. Albert will go on to be ordained a priest at a later date. Do keep him in your prayers.

Life goes on, perhaps not quite in the same way at present, but let us be thankful for the good things in our lives.

God bless,

Fr. Peter

Anniversary

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Frederick Norman who died on 30th May 2018.

Prayer Requests

If you have any prayer requests that you would like to be included in the newsletter, please do email or phone them in.

The Re-Opening of Churches

A number of parishioners have enquired recently about when our churches can be reopened and when there can be the public celebration of Mass. We do not yet have a definite answer to this and are reliant upon the decisions made by the Government. There has been some intimation that churches may be reopened for private prayer sometime in July, although this is not certain. Even if this is allowed, we will have to fulfil various requirements in order to do this in what is deemed a safe way. Therefore, it may not be possible to open churches all day, every day, and it may not be possible to open some churches initially at all. We would probably need volunteers to meet these requirements and these would probably have to be under 70 and with no underlying health issues. The celebration of public Mass is not yet on the horizon.

Thank You for Your Support

A lot of parishioners are continuing to make donations to the parish in one way or another. This is so helpful and important at this time. Although there are no public Masses and we cannot yet open our churches, nevertheless there are still ongoing costs to be met. So we do say a big thank you for your donations. We have been trying to contact parishioners who have made donations in order to say that it has arrived safely and to thank them. This has not always been possible as sometimes donations are made anonymously and sometimes we do not have contact details. So we apologise if we haven't been able to contact you but we are appreciative of your support.

Parishioners can continue to support the parish either by posting cheques or money to the presbytery, by standing order, or by BACS transfer. If you want to set up a standing order or donate by BACS, then you will need the parish bank account details, in which case please contact us.

100 Club

A number of parishioners paid their subscriptions to the 100 Club before or during the lockdown. Although the 100 Club is not operating at present, as soon as it possible the 100 Club will resume. We would like to reassure parishioners that a record has been kept of who has subscribed.

Our Parish Communities

At present, the two of us (Fr. Peter & Fr. James) have responsibility for Barnstaple Parish, consisting of St. Mary's, Barnstaple and St. Joseph's, South Molton, and also Bideford Parish, consisting of The Sacred Heart, Bideford, and Holy Family, Torrington. Although our ministry to you all is restricted at the moment, please do be assured that we keep you all in our prayers.

Support of the Vulnerable:

If you or anyone you know is vulnerable and in need of practical support shopping, collecting prescriptions etc, then both Fr. Peter and Fr. James are willing to help. Please do contact us.

Message from the Diocesan Safeguarding Office

"I don't have to tell you that we are undergoing a national crisis at the moment, which as well as bringing all the problems of the current pandemic, also creates increased safeguarding risk in many areas. These include domestic abuse, mental health issues, the vulnerable being scammed to mention but a few. If you have any safeguarding concerns either personally or for any other person then do not hesitate to contact the Safeguarding Office which remains open and available to assist. To contact us either email me direct on robert.brown@prcdtr.org.uk or ring me on 01364 645431, which will be transferred to my mobile." Robert Brown, Safeguarding Coordinator Diocese of Plymouth.

Mass intentions:

We are still able to offer mass intentions. All services that are not filled with parishioner requests will be said for the sick and the dying or for the parish. Please post, telephone or email your requests.

Presbytery Address

St. Mary's Church House, Higher Church Street, Barnstaple. EX32 8JE

Plymouth Diocesan Trust

Registered Charity Number 213227

Parish Primary School

Our Lady's Catholic Primary School Chanter's Hill, Barnstaple. EX32 8DN Tel: 01271 345164 Principal: Rob Meech Chair of Governors: Sandy Anderson

Safeguarding Rep. (Barnstaple): Ruth O'Donovan (Tel: 01271 342493) Please contact her if you have any safeguarding concerns.